
Report from Seend Playgroup for the PC annual meeting. 
 
Seend Playgroup was visited by Ofsted last year when we were temporarily housed in the 
Community Centre while the Pavilion was being refurbished. We were given a “Good” grade which 
pleased us all. 
 
The child numbers continue to increase, partly because pre-schools are finding it hard to recruit and 
maintain staff, and are sadly having to close. At the moment we have 4 full time members of staff. 
They all had a 10% pay rise in April, and all work extremely hard! 
We are pleased to be back to pre-Covid arrangements for inviting parents in to visit us for the 
Christmas, Easter and end of year celebrations. 
 
We have a strong committee at the moment and hope to keep this up for September. However we 
are always open to welcoming new committee members. 
 
Liz Futter (Lye Field Rep. and interim treasurer) 


